
 

 

 

 

April 25, 2016 

 

Chair and Members 
Civic Works Committee 

RE: Pedestrian Crossover Program- # 5 Civic Works Committee 

 

Dear members,  

Capulet Lane is home to a community park, known as Capulet Park.  This park is situated in an area of 
high residential activity and is constantly used by surrounding residents.  To the north and west of the 
park are several green spaces and links to walking trails are found nearby. 

It has been brought to my attention, on several occasions, concerns surrounding the speed of vehicles 
that utilize Capulet Lane, specifically within the area of Capulet Park.  Although there is a curb extension 
on Capulet Lane near the park, it does not deter drivers; in fact, some vehicles are seen speeding around 
this extension. 

Anticipated residential growth and recent commercial growth, including the opening of Farm Boy, will 
add to the amount of traffic that utilizes Capulet Lane.  The growth in this area has exploded, and will 
continue to increase as the community is further established. 

I would respectfully request that Civic Administration include the intersection of Capulet Lane and 
Silversmith Street for consideration as a Proposed Type D PXO Location as it relates to item #5, Appendix 
B. 

Regards, 

 

Paul Hubert 
Deputy Mayor 
Councillor Ward 8 

 


